## GREATER LOUISVILLE BUILDING AND CONSTRUCTION TRADES COUNCIL, AFL-CIO



1734 Mellwood Ave. Suite B Louisville, KY 40206

Phone: 502-894-9383 Fax: 502-894-9918

RECEIVED

8 June 2010

JUN 0 9 2010 PUBLIC SERVICE

COMMISSION

David Armstrong, Chairman Kentucky Public Service Commission P.O. Box 615 211 Sower Blvd. Frankfort, KY 40602-0615

2010-00204

## Dear Chairman Armstrong:

The Greater Louisville Building & Construction Trades Council, AFL-CIO understands that the Kentucky Public Service Commission must approve the sale of LG&E/KU from E.ON to PPL. It is our further understanding that as part of this approval, it will be required that the headquarters of LG&E remain in Louisville, Kentucky and the headquarters of KU remain in Lexington, Kentucky. We find these requests to be reasonable in that they keep jobs in Kentucky for citizens of this Commonwealth.

We believe the factor of maintaining good jobs in this state is important. So important that it should be part of the PSC's decision making process in approving the sale form E.ON to PPL. PPL does have a history of ensuring that workers from the local area are utilized on the construction and maintenance of their current facilities with their use of the National Maintenance Agreement. We believe that this policy should continue after PPL acquires LG&E/KU and it should be so ordered in the Kentucky Public Service Commission's approval order.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely

Joseph B. Wise, III, D.B.A.

Secretary-Treasurer, Greater Louisville Building & Construction Trades Council